
 

 

 
                         

 
 

 
Term 1 Week  2           Wednesday 8 February 2023 

Together We Grow  
 

GROWTH, RESPECT, OPPORTUNITY, WORTH  

Welcome to All 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
A very warm welcome back to everyone for the 2023 
school year! I trust that students have had a good break 
during the holidays and are now ready to commence 
learning. I would ask parents that they ensure their 
children attend school every school day (unless they are 
unwell). Every day at school is extremely important and 
we trust that you will strongly support us in getting your 
children to school on time every school day.  
 
We have a lot planned for this term, so please check the 
term calendar for upcoming events such as; Welcome 
Back Family Picnic, Grandparents Morning Tea, NAPLAN, 
Western Australian Symphony Orchestra performance.  
 
BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR URGENTLY 
NEEDED 
A school Breakfast Club Coordinator (voluntary) position 
available which will be for approximately 6 hours a week. 
The successful candidate will be required Monday and 
Thursday (these days are negotiable) from 7.30 to 9.30am 
with an additional hour throughout the week to liaise with 
suppliers and receive orders.  
 
The School Breakfast Club Coordinator needs to 
coordinate the logistics of Breakfast Club and be able to 
lead and manage a team of volunteers to be able to 
prepare basic breakfasts, wash dishes and clean the 
school kitchen facilitates afterwards.  
 
Good people skills and the ability to manage and 
communicate effectively with adults and children is 
required. A warm and friendly manner with children and 
young people is essential. 
 
Applicants must have a current Working with Children 
Check and complete the Food Safety supervisor’s 
qualification once appointed.    
 
If you feel you are a suitable candidate, please send a 
letter of application with your resume to 
thornlieprimarypnc@hotmail.com 
 
SPECIAL MORNING TEA FOR OUR GRANDPARENTS 
The school is holding a ‘Grandparents Morning Tea’ to 
thank and acknowledge the very important role that 

grandparents play in the lives of their grandchildren. The 
Morning Tea will be held in the shaded area in front of the 
admin building where the new tables and benches are 
located. This will be held on Friday 24 February 2023 
commencing at 9:30 and finishing around 10:30. Please 
RSVP the main office on (08) 9232 3450 by no later than 
Wednesday 22 February 2023 if you’d like to attend the 
morning tea.  
 
All grandparents in our school community are welcome, 
however please ensure you RSVP for catering purposes. 
 
MOBILE PHONES AND SMART WATCHES AT SCHOOL 
Parents/carers, please remind your children that if they bring 
their mobile phone or a smart watch to school, they must 
hand these into the front office on arrival at school (IEC 
office for IEC students) and then get their phone or watch 
before leaving the school. Thank you for your cooperation 
with this. 
 
HATS AT PLAY TIMES AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
Staff are requesting support from parents/carers in ensuring 
their child has a hat for school and to encourage children to 
bring their hat to school and wear it when they go outside for 
play and sport.  During these warm months, it is very 
important that students have a hat for play and physical 
education.  
 
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS 
Are you interested in your child’s education and would you 
like to be a member of our School Board? If you are, then 
please nominate for our School Board. Simply complete 
attached School Board Nomination form and return this to 
the front office.  Additional information is available on our 
Website at thornlieps@education.wa.edu.au 
 
P&C MEMBERS AND VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Our P&C need parents/carers or grandparents to volunteer 
in the school’s Breakfast Club in 2023. The Breakfast Club 
provides breakfast to many students twice a week. Breakfast 
Club relies volunteers from our school community. If you are 
able to help in the Breakfast Club two days a week, please 
notify the office staff and they will pass your details onto the 
P&C president. 
 
Additionally, the P&C are looking for more members in 2023, 
so please notify the office staff if you would like to join the 
P&C and your details will be passed onto our P&C 
president.  
 

Parents/Caregivers 
Please remember when taking photographs and videos of school assemblies and events that they are for your personal use 
only and CANNOT be uploaded to social media sites such as Facebook or websites such as YouTube.  Thank you. 

                   
            THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                 Thornlie Avenue, Thornlie WA  6108 

                                          TELEPHONE:  (08) 9232 3450  
                           e-mail address thornlie.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
         Website: http://thornlieps.wa.edu.au/ 
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UPDATE YOUR RECORDS 

LEAVE PASS 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 
Now that school has commenced, I ask all parents/carers to 
please be aware of parking rules around the school. It is an 
offence to: park on a footpath, park on private property or a 
verge opposite the private property (unless the owner has 
given permission) and double park. 
 
Please refer to the information, provided by the City of 
Gosnells and included in this SCOOP regarding parking 
around schools.  
 
Kind Regards 
 

Lynette Deane Spread 

Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Any Students leaving School during the day need to have a 
“Student Leave Pass” signed by Administration.  Please 
collect a Leave Pass from the front office prior to picking 
your Child up from the Classroom.  This applies to all year 
levels from Kindergarten to Year 6. 
 

First Siren 8.40am - Class room doors open at 8.30am 
 
Recess 10.40-11.00 
 
Lunch  1.00-1.40pm 
 
Finish  3.00pm and 2.30pm on Monday 
 
The Front Office is open from 8.00am to 3.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please ensure that all relevant details are correct and 
inform the front office of any changes. 
 

 If you have moved address 

 Changed your mobile or home phone 

 Your child has an allergy or medical condition 

 Any name changes 

 Legal issues the School need to know about or any 
other relevant issues. 

 
It is essential that all details are kept up to date in case of 
an emergency and we need to contact you. 
 
Student Contact Update forms and Student Medical 
Information forms for 2023 will be sent home shortly. 

 
The Thornlie Primary School Chaplain is available for a 
confidential ‘chat’ with students, families and staff from the 
school community on Monday, Tuesday, and Friday.  
Appointments can be made through the school office on 9232 
3450 or just drop into the Community Room next to the office. 
 

Christine Thomas 
School Chaplain 
 
This project was funded by the National Student Wellbeing Program 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL HOURS 

 
SMS TO OUR ABSENTEE SERVICE 

0437 881 842 
 

Please assist us by sending an SMS to the 
number above if your Child is absent from 
School for any reason. 

CHAPLAINCY 

 

TERM 1 2023 
Wednesday 1 February —Thursday 6 April 2023 
School Development Day  Monday 30 January  

and Tuesday 31 January 2023 
 

TERM 2 2023 
Tuesday 25 April—Friday 30 June 2023 

School Development Day Monday 24 April 2023 

 

TERM 3 2023 
Tuesday 18 July—Friday 22 September 2023 

School Development Day Monday 17 July 2023 

 

TERM 4 2023 
Tuesday 10 October—Thursday 14 December 2023 

School Development Day Monday 9 October   
and Friday 15 December 2023 



 

 

MAINSTREAM  
CLASSES 

ROOM TEACHER 
 

EDUCATION ASSISTANT/SNEA 
 

Kindy EC1 
Green and 

Yellow  

Ms Mournier  (M, T, Th, Fr)  
Mrs Tognela (Wed) 

 

Mrs Jackson  
Ms Kriwopischin  

Mrs Booth  

Pre Primary EC2 Mrs Clarke Mrs Mayers  
Mrs Adams  

Mrs Mallatratt  

Pre Primary EC3 Mrs Eldridge  Mrs Walker  
Mrs Adams   
Mrs Solanki  

Ms deRozario  

Year 1/2 Room 1 Miss Carney Mrs Booth 

Year 1/2 Room 2 Mrs Connan Mrs Carter 

Year 1/2 Room 3 Miss McRobert Ms deRozario 

Year 3/4 Room 4 Mrs Bottomley (Mon, Tue, Wed) 
Ms Poklepovich (Th-Fri) 

Ms deRozario 

Year 3/4 Room 5 Ms Carpin Ms deRozario 
Ms Van Beek 

Year 3/4 Room 6 Mr Graham Ms deRozario 
Ms Van Beek 

Year 6 Room 7 Mrs Solar Ms Van Beek 

Year 5 Room 8 Mr Joseph Ms Van Beek 

IEC CLASSES 

Year 1/2 Room 10 Ms Hall  
Ms Gale  

 
Mrs Loo  

 
Mrs Paw  

 
Ms Sayegh 

 
Mrs Sanaei   

 
Mrs Singh   

 
Mrs Mirhadi 

 
Ms Sharifi 

 
 
 
 

Year 1 Room 11 Mrs Ganesan 

Year 1 Room 12 Mrs DeRozario 

Year 1/2 Room 13 Ms Buchanan 

Year  2 Room 14 Mrs Lee 

Year 2/3 Room 15 Mrs Palumbo (Mon. Tues) 
Mrs Alshemary (Wed, Thu, Fri) 

Year 5/6 Room 18 Ms John (Mon, Tue) 
Ms Ursell  (Wed, Thu, Fri) 

Year 3/4 Room 19 Ms Luc 

Year 3-6 Room 20 Ms Hopewell 

 

CLASS PLACEMENTS 2023 

SPECIALIST TEACHERS 

Phys Ed                         Mr Mosey 
Languages (Italian)       Ms Bibby 
Music       Ms Boyer 
Science                          Mrs Chaudhary  
Chaplain      Mrs Thomas 
Drama       Ms Loller 
       Mrs Axtens 
       Mrs Jones  

MINI LIT:  Claire Cotton  Mon-Thu



 

 

COMMUNICATION 

SEASONS FOR GROWTH 

CHILD CARE ARRANGEMENTS 

 
 
 
Change and loss are issues that affect all of us at some 
stage in our lives.  At Thornlie Primary School we recognise 
that when changes occur in families through death, 
separation, divorce or related circumstances, young people 
may benefit from learning how to manage these changes 
effectively.  We are therefore offering a very successful 
education program called Seasons for Growth.  This program 
is facilitated in small groups and is based on research that 
highlights the importance of social support and the need to 
practise new skills to cope effectively with change and loss.  
It focuses on developing strengths in areas such as self-
esteem, managing feelings, problem-solving, decision-
making, communication and building support networks.  
Seasons for Growth is not counselling.  It is an education 
program that uses a wide range of creative activities to learn 
how to manage well in times of change. 
 
Seasons for Growth has been timetabled to run for 8 weeks 
for approximately 45 minutes each week.  The program will 
conclude with a Celebration session.   
 
If you think your son/daughter would benefit from Seasons 
for Growth we would encourage you to talk to him/her first 
about this.  Should he/she decide to participate, please 
complete the form from the office and return it to Mrs 
Thomas (Chaplain) before Monday 14 February. 
 
Thornlie Primary School is pleased to be able to offer this 
important program and we are confident that it will be a 
valuable learning experience. 
 
Christine Thomas 
(Chaplain and Seasons for Growth 
Companion/Site Co-ordinator) 
 
 

Upon Enrolment, parents and carers decide whether to give 
consent for their Child’s name, photo or work to be 
published in school newsletters, school related activities, 
promotional material for the Department of Education, our 
school website and articles for the community newspapers.  
This consent continues for your child while enrolled at our 
school.  If at any stage you want to change the permission 
status then you will need to notify the office in writing of this 
request. 
 

Parents with children on a Medical Action Plan will  receive 
a new 2023 plan shortly.  Please check, update and sign 
the Plan before returning it to the front office.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 PUBLICATIONS PERMISSION 

 MEDICAL ACTION PLANS 

Please complete a “After School Day Care 
Authorization” form at the school office if your child 
attends an After School Care Service.  If for any 
reason your child is not attending the service on any 
given day please notify the school office.   
 

 
A Dental Therapy Centre is located on site to provide 
ongoing dental care for students in Pre Primary to year 
11.   
 
Parents will be contacted by the therapist when 
necessary but should you have any queries regarding 
your child’s dental care please ring 9459 7540. 

 
 
 
 
We aim to keep our community well informed through 
as many channels as possible.  Parents are asked to 
promptly inform the school when their contact phone 
number or email address changes, if their child’s 
health needs change, or anything you feel may impact 
on your child at school. 
 
SMS is our most direct form of communication and the 
channel for which we have the majority of contact 
details registered and up to date. 
 

Thornlie Primary P&C 

Check out our Facebook page for up 
to date info on what’s happening in 
our school and the wider community. 

DENTAL THERAPY SERVICE 

 
Please ensure your child has a legionnaire or bucket 
hat to wear each day.  Hats must be clearly marked with 

your child’s name. 
 
Hats are available in 
the Uniform Shop 
starting at just $6.00 
 
The Uniform Shop is 
open every Monday 
8.45am—9.30am or 
just fill out an order 
form and uniforms will 
be delivered to your 



 

 

IN-TERM VACATION ABSENCES 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 

PREFERRED PAYMENT 

METHOD 
 

Not Using QKR yet? 
QKR makes school payments a breeze for parents and 
schools alike. 
 
Parents who are already using QKR love the convenience 
and flexibility to: 
 

 Pay for Excursions, Incursions and School Voluntary 
Contributions directly from their phone at a time and 
place that suits them. 

 Please see step by step instructions included in the 
newsletter to get started with downloading QKR 

 
Existing QKR Users—Welcome back in 2023 
A new school year brings about changes to your child’s 
year and classroom number.  These changes must be 
updated in your QKR App. 
 
To update your child’s class and year details for a new 
school year: 
 

 Sign into your QKR account and select any school 
menu 

 You will see a screen displaying your child’s details 
and asking you to “Select a Child”. Tap on the icon 
on the top right of your screen (three vertical dots on 
Android devices or a box with an arrow on Apple 
devices) 

 Tap “Manage Children” 

 Tap the child whose details you wish to edit  

 Tap on the Class and Year in turn to select from the 
class and year lists available and update your child’s 
details. 

 Tap the “Done” button (Apple devices) or “Tick” icon 
(Android devices) on the top right of your screen to 
save changes. 

 
Pay your Voluntary Contributions this Term and be in the 
draw to win a Hoyts Family movie pass.  As a further 
incentive to try QKR when paying your fees we are adding 
a $20 voucher to spend at the Hoyts Candy Bar if the 
winner has used QKR. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Department of Education does not support students 
going on vacation during the school term. In line with 
Department of Education guidelines parents are required to 
seek Principal authorisation at least two weeks prior to 
holiday departure.  Please visit the front office to complete 
a form. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

All information for parents is posted on our website 
including fortnightly Newsletters, Term Planners, 
Enrolment Forms and information about upcoming events. 
 
Our school website is very user friendly, you can find us at 
thornlieps.wa.edu.au 

 

USEFUL INFORMATION 
 
School Hours:  Mondays 8.40am—2.30pm 
                       Tues –Fri 8.40am to 3.00pm 
 
Please ensure all students are at school ready to 
commence the day at 8.40am and collected at 2.30pm 
or 3.00pm when the school siren sounds.  Classroom 
doors open at 8.30am 
 
Thornlie Primary School Bank Account   
BSB 066 040 Account:  19901172 Commonwealth 
Bank 
 
Dentist: At Thornlie Primary School  Ph:  9459 7540 
 
School Office:  9232 3450  
 
Thornlie Intensive English Centre: 9232 3480
   
 
Student Absences SMS:  Mob 0437 881 842 
  
Education Security  Ph:  1800 177 177 



 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY 
NEEDED.  

 

If the Breakfast Club is to keep operating we urgently need Volunteers to help prepare and serve 
breakfast to students at Monday and Thursday morning.  

 
The breakfast club provides breakfast to any child who wants to attend. This ensures that all children can access breakfast 
if they need.   
 
Our volunteers will be preparing basic food including toast, toasties, fruit, spaghetti, beans, cereals, pancakes, eggs etc and 
should have a friendly manner and a willingness to work with young children. 
 
We urgently need several enthusiastic Volunteers to help exchange students Home Reading Books. Training will be pro-
vided for these volunteer positions.  
 
Our volunteers will be tasked with book exchange and record taking.  
 
Ideally we are seeking volunteers who can assist for a few hours MONDAY WEDNESDAY or FRIDAY  
 
Time slots to be filled are: MONDAY 8.40 – 10am 
     WEDNESDAY 8.40 – 10am 
     FRIDAY 8.40 – 10am 
 
If you are available to help occasionally or on a regular basis please contact the office on 9232 3450 
 
 

Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area. 
 
A special offer for the school’s students - 4 WEEKS FREE 
beginners karate lessons! 
 
Classes are held after school and are a great way for children 
of all ages to learn self-defense in a fun and safe 
environment.  
 
We also teach classes for teens and adults and they are 
fantastic for fitness, wellbeing and of course, self-defense. 
 
Classes continue over the school holidays (with a short break 
over the Christmas period) which makes it perfect for the kids 
who are looking to try something on the holidays. 
 
Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, 
discipline and fitness. 
 
Call now to take advantage of this 4 week trial. 

 
Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402 

 
Facebook pages – perth goju karate 

 
Instagram – perthgojukarate 

 
Google – www.perthgojukarate.wordpress.com 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

YOU’RE INVITED 
 TO OUR 

‘WELCOME BACK FAMILY PICNIC’ 
 

ON  
 

Friday 17 February 2023  

1.00pm—1.40pm 
Students must return to their 

classroom at 1.40pm 
 

Bring a picnic and blanket 
 

Cold drinks will be available for sale in the picnic area. 

Bring along some gold coins  

 

Catch up with some old friends and make some new ones as we celebrate 

another exciting year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen will not be open. 



 

 

 

 

 

4 THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term 1 Parent Calendar 2023 
T1 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
1 30 Jan 

 
School Development Day 
Students Do Not Attend 
 
 
 

31 Jan 
 
School Development 
Day 
Students Do Not 
Attend 
 

1 Feb 
 
 

2 Feb 
 
 

3 Feb 
 
 

2 6 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 
 
 

7 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
8 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

9 Feb 
 

10 Feb 
  
 
 

3 13 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm  
 
 
 
 

14 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

15 Feb 
 

16 Feb 
 
 

17 Feb 
Welcome Back 
Family Picnic 
1.00-1.40pm 

4 20 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 

21 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 
School Board 
Meeting 
 

22 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

23 Feb 
 
 

24 Feb 
  
Grandparents 
Morning Tea 
9.30-10.15am 
 
 

5 27 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 
 
 

28 Feb 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

1 Mar 
 
 

2 Mar 
 
 

3 Mar 
 
 
 

6 6 Mar 
Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
 
Students do not Attend 
 

7 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

8 Mar 
 
Newsletter 
 

9 Mar 
 
 

10 Mar 
 
 

 
 

7 13 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Student 
Leaders 
 

14 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

15 Mar  
 
 

16 Mar 
 
 
 

17 Mar 
 

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

8 20 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 

 

21 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

 

22 Mar 
Newsletter 
 

23 Mar 
 
 

24 Mar 
Harmony Day 
Family Picnic 
TBC 

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

9 27 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
Assembly: Room 1,2,3 
 
 

28 Mar 
 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

29 Mar 
 
 

30 Mar 
 

31 Mar 
 
WA Symphony 
Orchestra Visit 
2.00-2.45pm 
 
 

10 3 Apr 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

4 Apr 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
School Board 
Meeting 

5 Apr 
Newsletter 
 

6 Apr 7 Apr 
Good Friday Public 
Holiday 
 
Students Do Not 
Attend 
 

 
  ** 

                                                                ** Term 2 commences Wednesday 26 April 2023**        

 
  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 

Thornlie Primary School 

School Board Nomination Form 

 
Why does Thornlie Primary School have a School Board? 
 
Thornlie Primary School is an Independent Public School (IPS).  An IPS is a Public School where the Principal 
has been given increased flexibility and responsibility to make local decisions across a range of school 
operations to enhance education outcomes for Students.  Principals of Independent Public Schools establish a 
School Board who represent the school community.  Establishing a Board is an opportunity to attract a broader 
cross-section of people with a range of experiences and expertise.  Strong community and business 
representation ensures the Board can make an even more significant contribution to the development of the 
school. 
 
What is the purpose of a School Board? 
 

 Work with the Principal and their communities to achieve the best outcomes for Students. 

 Provide a broad range of experience, advice and expertise to the Principal, and participate in key decisions 
as listed below in the policy making, enforcing and reporting of the school. 

 Promote the school to the community. 
 
 
 

 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

SCHOOL BOARD NOMINATION FORM 

 
 
 
 
I ___________________________________  would like to nominate for the Thornlie Primary School Board 
  
for 2023. 
 
 
Please select one category:    Parent/Carer 
 
 
      Staff Member  
 
       
      Community Member 
 
 
 
I understand that if the school receives numerous nominations for positions then a formal election may need to 
be held. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signature __________________________________ Date ______________________ 
 
 
 



 

 

THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL          

                                                Thornlie Avenue, Thornlie WA 6108 
Ph: 08 9232 3450 

ABN 13 192 558 154 
UNIFORM PRICE LIST / ORDER FORM 2023   

 
 

STUDENT NAME: __________________________ ____     ROOM NO ___________________  
 
PARENT NAME: ____________________________PARENT SIGNATURE     
 
 

 
 

                                    *Size 2/3 Pants, shorts & skorts are available by PRE-ORDER only 
                                                *Size 16 and larger available by PRE-ORDER  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
**Please note: Pre-orders take a minimum of 10 business days to arrive** 

 
               Uniforms can also be purchased without the school logo at the following stores:  

               Best & Less, K Mart & Target 
 

ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL ITEM SIZE NO. TOTAL 

Polo Shirt Green 
& Gold with 
School Logo 

Size 4 – 14 

$25.00 

*Larger Size $28 

   Microfibre 
Trackpants 

Bottle Green 

Size 4-12 

$28.00 

 

   Zip Jacket Bottle 
Green with Logo 

Sizes 4-12  

$35.00 

*Larger Size $38 

   

Unisex Microfi-
bre Shorts Bottle 
Green & Gold 

Sizes 4 -12 
$16.00 

 

   Girls Skort 

Bottle Green 

Size 4 – 12 

$25.00 

 

   Bucket Hat $6 

XS, S, M, L  

Wide Brim Hat $8 

Bottle Green  

S, M, L, XL 

   

        White Instant 

Hijab 

One size fits all 

$10 

   

 

 

 

 
TOTAL OF  

ORDER 
 

       

The Uniform Shop is run by P&C Volunteers 
 

Opening Hours:  Monday 8.45am—9.30am 
 

Orders can be posted at the front office and the P&C will complete the or-
der  and return to the child’s classroom within 3 days. 

 
Payment Options:  Cash only    



 

 



 

 

Year 7 2024 GATE Program at Carey Baptist College (Harrisdale) are open. 
 

Three programs and multiple scholarships are available:  
 

 Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) 

 Academic Excellence 

 Music Specialist 

  
All of the information regarding the Program is available online: carey.wa.edu.au/scholarships 
 
We have an Information Evening coming up about the GATE Program and Applications on Thursday 16 February 

at 5pm.  
 

It will be held in our Auditorium at Carey Baptist College Harrisdale – 51 Wright Road, Harrisdale.  
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcarey.wa.edu.au%2Fscholarships&data=05%7C01%7CCheryl.Donaldson%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1bc6438468f04b626f2b08db081878ce%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638112673411992285%7CUnknown%


 

 


